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Wind power is too expensive, Common Council tells Cozean

By Michael Valkys
Poughkeepsie Journal

Poughkeepsie Mayor Nancy Cozean's attempt to have the city purchase wind power for some of its energy needs has been rebuffed by the Common Council. 

The council voted on Monday against a plan to purchase electricity from Community Energy Inc., which markets wind power. A similar proposal was tabled earlier this summer because of cost concerns. 

Cozean placed a revised plan that was less expensive on Monday's agenda, but council members said they still think it is not worth paying more for wind power. 

''I think this is a want and not a need,'' said Councilman John Tkazyik, R-3rd Ward. ''I don't think this is a priority.'' 

The original proposal called for the city to purchase 25 percent of its energy needs through wind power at a cost of $41,624 more per year than it currently pays, for the next five years. 

Added cost of $25,000 

The revised proposal rejected Monday called for the city to purchase 15 percent of its energy through wind power, which would have cost the city nearly $25,000 more per year. 

Cozean said she wanted Poughkeepsie to become the first city in the state to use wind power. 

''This would be a great way for us to begin our next 150 years as a city,'' Cozean said. The city celebrated the 150th anniversary of its incorporation Wednesday. 

The use of wind-powered energy has been in the news this summer as more and more New York municipalities opt for it. The communities often choose to pay more for ''clean'' energy. The Comptroller's Office has said that technically violates a 1953 law requiring cities and towns to select the lowest bidders for municipal contracts, but has taken no action against any of the towns. 

Gov. George Pataki has called for the state to use renewable energy for 25 percent of its energy needs by 2013. 

Pleasant Valley uses wind power for its energy needs, as do about 20 other communities across the state, officials said. 

City leaders said they are not against the idea of wind power, but it must be cheaper or at least the same cost as traditional electric service. 

''I can almost guarantee you we'll pass it right now,'' Council Chairman Frank Mora, R-1st Ward, said of what would happen if the costs were equal. 

Councilman John Lawrence, D-2nd Ward, supported the change to wind power. 

''This is the way to go,'' Lawrence said. 

Representatives from the environmental group Sloop Clearwater also supported the change to wind power. 

Michael Valkys can be reached at mvalkys@poughkeepsiejournal.com 

Meeting is set 

The City of Poughkeepsie Common Council is set to meet next at 6:30 p.m. Sept. 13 at city hall off Civic Center Plaza. For information, call 845-451-4200. 

